Mr. Bob Hill, o/o University of Missouri "Tigers" Football Team, Edgewater Park Hotel, Edgewater Park, Miss.

Dear Bob:

I have just sent you the following wire, which I trust you received promto:

"Fred Ellsworth, alumni secretary, and I, Rotary program chairman, earnestly desire you speak our Lawrence Rotary Monday, January 12. Don't fail us. Letter follows. Luck to Don Faurot's Tigers."

Fred tells me that you were in hopes you could be with us and since to my memory you have not addressed our Lawrence Rotary Club we would be delighted to have the past president of Rotary International address our sometimes buoyant Jayhawkers.

I know that you will have a thousand and one things to do, and if the Missouri Tigors win, as most of our people think, you will have a tough time getting out of Missouri long enough to tell anyone else about the conquest.

However, we do want to have you here, Bob, and we trust that you will honor us with your presence on the 12th of January. We will be delighted to have you.

With all good wishes, I am

Roterily yours,

Chairman, Program Committee, Laurence Rotary Club.

POARAM